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Dear parents and carers, 
 
Welcome to the final newsletter of Term 5. 
 
We are pleased to be able to tell you that all our SATS testing is now over for both Forge and Oakwood class and every single child has 
given their absolute best. Results to parents from these assessments will be included in your child’s final report. 
 
The cricket team played all day in the Medway Mini Youth Games Tournament yesterday and despite the heat they came 2nd overall        
remaining unbeaten only losing out on first place on runs. A fantastic result yet again! 
 
KS1 thoroughly enjoyed the Athletics Tournament at Greenfields today; Competing in 100 mtrs, 400 mtrs, Javelin, Long Jump and relay 
races. Mia, Tilly and Lois reached the semi finals with Lois finishing 7th and Mikel finishing 3rd in the Final.  The whole team showed 
great spirit and determination against the other 9 teams. Well done to you all! 
 
The Summer Term is always a busy term at school, so do keep your eyes out for any alerts and keep a check on the date on the news-
letters to ensure you are fully informed of all our upcoming events. 
 
The results of our parents survey will be available on our school website after the break — the results were incredibly pleasing, so 
thank you to all our parents who continue to support our school and work with us to ensure we provide your child with the best learn-
ing opportunities we can. 
 
May Day was an overwhelming success. The Medway Messenger on Thursday had some lovely photographs. Photographs from the day 
will also be on our website. All the children danced and acted in the pageant with such confidence. There was such a lovely    atmos-
phere throughout the day, the children all had such a great time; a total of in excess of £4,300 was raised for the school. 
A heartfelt thank you to everyone involved, events such as this take such energy, commitment and your hard work behind the scenes. 
Thank you to Mrs Sullivan and Mrs Shepherd and every parent who ran stalls on the day. The new flowers on top of the Maypole 
looked beautiful too!  
This event really reminded me how  proud and honoured I am to be Head Teacher of Bredhurst School with our amazing children and 
incredibly supportive families. 
There are still a few T-Towels for sale with your child’s portrait on, if you wish to purchase one please see Mrs MacLellan or inquire at 
the office price £4 each. 
 
Don’t forget our first week back is ‘outdoors’ week the children will need to come to school in normal uniform but have a change of 
clothes available. 
 
 
Have a wonderful, well deserved break! 
 
 
Best Wishes  
 
Michelle Cox 
  
Head Teacher 
 

Church of England Vision for Education 

Deeply Christian, Serving the Common Good. 

John 10:10 “I came that you might have life, life in all its 

fullness”. 

        Bredhurst Church of England Primary Vision: 

    To learn and grow through the guidance and love of God. 



Spirit of Bredhurst this Week         

Fir Tree   Alexis Mccaffery 

Forge       Verity Bond 

Hurstwood Senna Merrick 

Kemsley   Alexis Montgomery 

Oakwood     Riad Alawad 

          Stars of the Week       

Fir Tree  Henry Murphy 

Forge   All of Year 2 

Hurstwood  Arran Berntsen 

Kemsley  Charley McCann 

Oakwood  Tommy Kehinde 

Writer of the Week     

Fir Tree Dominic Carr 

Forge  Lucas Knowles 

Hurstwood Elliott Abdey 

Kemsley Sian Evans 

Oakwood Samuel Jackson 

 

 

 

                 Jacob Williams 

Congratulations to St. Patricks House Team 

      Winning Tag Day Monday 10th June. 

Attendance Data for Term 5 

Class  Attendance  Unauthorised      Lates% Sessions 

Fir Tree 97.44% 0.28%          0.03% = 4 

Forge  97.06% 0.29%          0.07% = 21 

Hurstwood 98.07% 0.38%          0.37% = 51 

Kemsley 98.16% 0.18%          0.53% =123 

Oakwood 96.75% 1.04%          0.10% = 11 

WELL DONE! Overall the whole school attendance has  improved. 

We now need to tackle  

lateness. There are a few 

children who are regularly 

late and this is unfair to the 

class. 

Next term if you arrive after 

the side gate is closed your 

child will receive a ‘late’ 

mark. Lateness is now closely monitored by the Department of 

Education and you may receive a letter informing you of your 

child’s punctuality. The school day starts at 8.55a.m.  

June 

Monday 3rd   Back to school. Rev Pam to Yr 6  

Tuesday 4th   To the woods 

Wednesday 5th  KS2 Athletics 

Thursday 6th   Yr6 Safety in Action2.30p.m. 

 

June 

Friday 7th   Yr 5 Secondary Transfer Mtg. 2.30p.m. 

Friday 7th   Yr 6 Sailing 

Tuesday 11th  Yr 6 Church Celebration + FOBS Mtg. 2.30p.m 

Wednesday 12th  KS1 Football Match 

Wednesday 12th  KS2 Netball Match 

Thursday 13th  Yr 5 PGL Meeting 3.30p.m. 

Friday 14th   Father’s Day breakfast + Gift Sale 

Friday 14th   Yr 6 Sailing 

Monday 17th  Sports week—children to come to school in 

   sports wear every day. 

   Medway park Athletics KS2 

   Korfball, lacrosse event p.m. 

   Time freeze event  

Wednesday 19th  Sports Day Practice 

Thursday 20th  Sports Day @ 10a.m. 

Wednesday 26th  Community Lunch 

Friday 28th   Year 6 - Police Open Day 

July 

Monday 1st—Wednesday 3rd Year 6 Bikeability 

Wednesday 3rd New Year R children 

Wednesday 3rd  Year 1 + 2 children Infant Games Comp 

   @ Greenfields. 

Friday 5th   Dance Competition—Dance Club 

Friday 12th   R,Yr1, Yr2 + Yr3 Trip to Folkestone 

   Yr 4, Yr5 + Yr6 Trip to Southend. 

Monday 15th  Music Morning 

Wednesday 17th  Year 6 Pool Party 

Thursday 18th  Summer Disco 

Friday 19th               Leaver’s service @ 11.00a.m. 

• Children can feel embarrassed when they 

enter the classroom late and it does 

disrupt the learning of others.

• Ensure your child arrives on time to school 

– PARENTS ARE RESPONSIBLE FOR 

ENSURING THEIR CHILD ATTENDS 

SCHOOL REGULARLY.

Lateness


